Earned Credits for DOC Inmates 

In 1994, when we abolished parole, we gave post-1994 offenders the chance for a 15% sentence reduction for satisfactorily completing rehabilitation programs. 

This amendment would increase that incentive from 15% to 25%.  These credits are not automatic:  DOC would continue to establish the requirements for earning – and forfeiting – them.  The increase is modest, compared to 66% and 33% in other states.1    

Apart from significant financial savings, this bill would provide three important benefits. 

1. It would give DOC a more effective tool to manage the post-1995 population. 

2. It would enhance incentives to comply with prison rules and participate in programs  designed to further inmates’ vocational and educational skills. 

3. It would begin to improve our problem of failed reentry:  automatic release of inmates ill-equipped to become productive taxpaying citizens.  Today 28.5% of DOC inmates are re-incarcerated within three years.2    

 The time is ripe for this modest adjustment to promote successful reentry.  

 

· American Bar Association Criminal Justice Sentencing Standard 18.2.7(b):  “At least once every ten years, the legislature should re-examine legislative policies regarding sentencing in light of the pattern of sentences imposed and executed.” 

· In 2003, U.S. Supreme Court Justice Anthony Kennedy challenged the ABA to rethink our “lock ‘em up and throw away the key” policies.  In his words, “Out of sight, out of mind is an unacceptable excuse for a prison system . . . .”  

· After 15 years, we need to revisit what is not working.  In 2007, the size of Virginia’s prison population increased by more than all but four other states, and its percentage increase was more than that of all but seven other states.3 

· Yet while costing us millions of dollars we can no longer afford, this policy does little to address the root of the problem – the need to ensure successful reentry.  It is time to stop digging a hole for ourselves, and time to start repairing the damage we are doing to prisoners and their family relationships. 

· Senator Jim Webb:  “We need leaders who understand that true discipline in a society is measured not by how many people are in jail but by how many people are functioning productively as law-abiding citizens.” 

 The fiscal impact statement for SB 1496 projects “significant savings.”  These include immediate bed savings that rise to over 1,200 each year beginning in FY 2011.  Whether or not these can be translated into operational cost savings for existing prisons, the FIS estimates a minimum savings of $250 million in construction costs and $50 million in annual operating costs for two new prisons. 

